
NOTICE OF EXEMPTION 

Project Description: 

Zone G Street Reconstruction Project – Zone G in the City of Lomita is the northeast part of the City 
north of 253rd Street and East of Eshleman Ave. Many roads in this area have been in dire need of 
rehabilitation, and the latest findings from the Pavement Management Plan identified the streets in 
Zone G as some of the areas with the worst pavement conditions in the City. This project will 
rehabilitate streets in this part of the City. Rehabilitation will mostly include full street reconstruction; 
some areas will repaired with asphalt overlay only.  
All four phases of this project can be found to be exempt from the requirements of CEQA. 

Finding: 
The City Council of the City of Lomita has reviewed the above proposed project and finds it to be 
exempt from the provisions of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA). 

Ministerial Project 
Replacement or Reconstruction of existing structures and facilities, Exemption (CEQA 
Guidelines, Section 15302 Class 2) 
Statutory Exemption 
Emergency Project 
Quick Disapproval [CEQA Guidelines, Section 15270] 
No Possibility of Significant Effect [CEQA Guidelines, Section 15061(b)(3)] 

Supporting Reasons In accordance with Section 15302 Replacement or Reconstruction, Class 2 
consist of replacement of existing structure or facilities where the new facilities will be located on the 
same site as the old structure replaced and will have substantially the same purpose and capacity 
as the structure replaced. Per this California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Guidelines, the 
installation and use of the new underground pipe will be to supply water to the same customers, 
replacing old 1928 pipes and providing the same water capacity.   
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